
PRESS RELEASE FOR NOVEMBER 28, 2016 TO DECEMBER 4, 2016 
 
It was a very quiet week for the police regarding newsworthy calls. 
 
November 29 
At about 5:30 pm the Weyburn PS received a report regarding a vehicle colliding with a tree on 
Saskatchewan Drive.  The investigation revealed that the 17 year old male driver thought he was too 
close to a guardrail and when he moved away the vehicle spun out of control striking a tree.  There were 
no injuries. 
 
Early in the morning of November 29th the Fillmore RCMP were called to a vehicle collision.  As a result 
of that investigation the Weyburn PS were contacted to attempt to locate the vehicle driver and 
proceed with a drinking & driving investigation.  The 38 year old male driver was subsequently located 
and has been charged with Driving Over .08. 
----------------------------------------------- 
December 2 
At about 11:40 pm the Weyburn PS was called to a report of a disturbance at a local pub.  The 34 year 
old male patron had left the business before police arrival. 
----------------------------------------------- 
December 3 
The Weyburn PS was dispatched to a report of a theft of a cell phone.  The investigation revealed that 
the matter was more of a dispute between friends.  The cell phone was recovered with no further police 
action being taken. 
 
We are urging anyone using the river to be particularly careful and make sure the ice is thick enough 
before you venture on.  With the very mild temperatures the ice may not be well formed, and now with 
a covering of snow even with colder temperatures expected will take extra time to freeze to a safe 
thickness. 
 
If you or anyone you know has information about a crime, the Weyburn Police Service urges you to 
contact Crime Stoppers by: phone 1-800-222-TIPS (8477), or call Weyburn Police Service at 306-848-
3250. 


